HINDERCLAY NEWSLETTER SEPTEMBER 2018

HARVEST SUPPER

Our annual Harvest Supper will be taking place on Saturday 22 September 2018 at 7pm, and will consist of a 2 course meal (vegetarian option will be available) coffee, entertainment and a raffle. Tickets are £7.50 adults and £3.50 for children 11 and under. To order your tickets or if you would like to reserve a table please contact either Patrick Aves 898512 or Kate Rose 898562. This year there will be no bar, so bring your own 'liquid refreshments' (glasses will be provided) Please book your tickets by 17 September. This very popular event raises funds for our Church and our Village Hall and we do appreciate your support.

PARISH COUNCIL

The next scheduled Parish Council Meeting will be on Thursday 13 September at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. All members of the public are welcome to attend. The Agenda is posted on the notice board by the bus shelter.

SUFFOLK HISTORIC CHURCHES RIDE AND STRIDE – Saturday 8 September 9-5 It is not too late to get your sponsorship forms from Karen Calton (898949) and take part in this annual event raising monies to 'maintain the fabric of our churches and chapels'. Money raised by Hinderclay riders/walkers is shared between SHCT and our church. Whether you choose to ride or walk – visit 5 or 50 churches – it is a day that is rewarding and filled with interesting people to chat to on route or at each stop.

<u>LITTLE ERNIE</u> - Contact Mrs Linda Aves 898512 if you would like to support our Village Hall and have the chance to win one of these prizes every month.

August Winners

£16.00 – Mr F Calton

£12.00 - Mrs V Forge

£10.00 - Mrs C Dunbavin

£10.00 - Mrs R Calton

ST MARY'S CHURCH - Church Warden, Kate Rose 898562

14 August 2018 saw the Institution, Induction and Installation of Revd Cathy Bladen as Rector of the United Benefice of Stanton, Barningham, Market Weston, Coney Weston, Hopton, Hinderclay, Thelnetham and Hepworth. We would like to welcome Cathy to Hinderclay and look forward to her first service at St Mary's. All her contact details are listed overleaf and are on the notice board in the church porch.

Everyone is welcome at all our CHURCH SERVICES:-

02 September 2018 – 9.30am -

Holy Communion - Rev Philip Oliver

23 September 2018 - 4.30pm -

HARVEST FESTIVAL SERVICE

with the Castleton Brass Band.

Contact details for: Reverend Cathy Bladen

The Rectory

1 Old Rectory Gardens, Stanton. IP31 2JH

Email: revcathybladen@gmail.com

Tel: 01359 250239

REGULAR EVENTS HELD IN OUR VILLAGE HALL

Bookings Linda/Patrick Aves 898512 Hall Hire- £6.00 per hour residents, £7.00 per hour non-residents.

BINGO - Friday 7 September 2018

Cash Prizes, refreshments and a raffle. Doors open 7p.m. Eyes down at 7.30p.m.

YOGA - Wednesday 9-10.30a.m. Alyze 07523933776

SHORT MAT BOWLING - Equip. supplied . Monday 2-4p.m. £5,00 per month including Tea/Coffee and biscuits. Dave Ireland 897316

KENNINGHALL MORRIS - Thursday 7-9 p.m. Peter Osborne 01953 888291 - Thursday evenings when the Parish Council are not meeting.

GREENFINGERS GARDEN CLUB -

3rd Wednesday each month, 7.30pm. Val Forge 898270 Ali Carr 01953 688112 Annual Membership (September) £12.00, £2.00 per meeting for members, visitors £4.00 (new member fees reduced when joining in later months)

COFFEE MORNING - Len Parsall 01379 898867

Held every second Thursday in the month at 10.30am. We look forward to seeing you there, all welcome.

LUNCH CLUB (over 60) - First Tuesday each month 12.15p.m

Two course meal £3.00. Phone: Jean Ireland 897316 or Linda Aves 898512

TRANSPORT NEEDED? Gordon - 01379 897109

Try the Community Bus, door to door service, visit friends, doctor or dentist, shopping, hospital, etc. No car?, No problem - 8 passenger seats and wheelchair friendly

HELP

In November our Newsletter has been going for 1 year, and we hope you have found its contents useful and informative. Unfortunately, due to personal events, Mrs Elizabeth Stanford (who was instrumental in getting the newsletter 'off the ground') feels unable to continue; so we are looking for someone to take over the production, (the photo-copying and delivering it are all in place.) If you are interested – have a computer – can spare a couple of hours per month - please let me know. Kate Rose 898562